



Dear Resident / Business Occupier,

LAVENDER HILL / ELSPETH ROAD / LATCHMERE ROAD JUNCTION AND ST JOHN'S HILL BRIDGE - STREET WORKS

In order to minimise the impact of street works in the local area, Transport for London (TfL) and Wandsworth Council will be co-ordinating two sets of street works at the Lavender Hill / Elspeth Road / Latchmere Road junction and at St John's Hill Bridge.

A summary of the works is detailed below but please visit www.tfl.gov.uk/lavender-hill-works for the latest information. We will do everything we can to keep disruption to a minimum.

Lavender Hill / Elspeth Road / Latchmere Road Junction

Following the tragic death of a cyclist, TfL and Wandsworth Council have agreed to make vital safety improvements to make it more pleasant to walk and cycle through the Lavender Hill / Elspeth Road / Latchmere Road Junction.

TfL plan to start construction on **Monday 28 June 2021** and the project will take **up to 14 weeks** to complete on site, weather and other conditions permitting.

The majority of the works will be from **08:00-18:00 Monday to Friday** and **08:00-13:00 Saturday**, with some extended working hours and night works to minimise the impact on the network. Resurfacing works will take place for a week in **mid-September** and we will need to close parts of the junction for these works. We will write to you nearer the time to confirm details of this closure.

There will be a banned right turn from Lavender Hill (eastern arm) to Latchmere Road and Lavender Hill (western arm) to Elspeth Road during the works, there will be signage on site with further information and confirmed dates.

Further information will be available at www.tfl.gov.uk/lavender-hill-works from 21 June 2021.

If you have any further questions or concerns, please contact the Transport for London customer services team on **0343 222 1234** or visit www.tfl.gov.uk/help-and-contact/.

St John's Hill Bridge (Road Closure)

The works on St Johns Hill Bridge will include strengthening of the bridge and renewal of the waterproofing together with footway relay and carriageway resurfacing. These works are essential to ensure the structural integrity of the bridge.

Wandsworth Council plan to start construction on **Monday 28 June 2021** and it is anticipated to take **up to 10 weeks** to complete, weather and other conditions permitting.

To carry out the work safely, St John's Hill bridge will be closed to vehicular traffic during the works. Pedestrian access across the bridge will be maintained throughout the works.

The bridge works will be carried out by Wandsworth Council's Contractor FM Conway who can be contacted on **01732 600 700**. Should you require any further information or if you have any comments or concerns regarding the bridge works, please contact Traffic and Engineering team on 020 8487 5338 or via email at trafficandengineering@wandsworth.gov.uk and quote St John's Hill bridge.

We apologise in advance for the inconvenience and thank you for your patience while we complete these works.

Yours faithfully

Traffic and Engineering, Wandsworth Council Network Sponsorship, Transport for London